



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Wednesday `8th July 2016
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) T Wass J Heron, C Harrison and Mrs Daldry.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 1 member of the public
	01/0716
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton
	ACTION

	02/0716
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
It is noted that Councillor Keetley declared an Interest on item 5/0716 on the agenda on planning as well as Councillor Harrison.

	

	03/0716
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on 25th May 2016 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman
	

	04/0716
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No start date from the environment agency as yet.  Feedback from this year’s horse fair seems to have been much quieter than previous years and no complaints or negative feedback.  A66 speed sign delays – no further information at the moment.
	

	05/0716
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident has asked if the next phase for the footpath from the village hall will be started soon.  The chairman will chase up CCC.  


	DK


	06/0716

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
The following applications have been received 

16/0563 Fern Lea Warcop Mr & Mrs S Marston – proposed dwelling.  These plans have been published incorrect and the parish council have some concerns regarding flooding and access.  The parish council will write with their concerns.
16/0182 – Sequoia Tree – these plans have been re-submitted and are going to a full committee meeting on 21st July 2016.

The plans for Eden Gate Farm have also been re-submitted and the parish council still stand by the original decision about flooding and access issues.  The parish council will write to EDC with their concerns.
	

	07/0716
	FINANCE
The Following were approved for Payment
100929  Taylor & Braithwaite   £490.00

100930  Warcop Village Hall    £30.00
100931  Mrs J Cottrell              £30.00

100932  CALC                         £29.50

100934  T Maughan                £200.00

100935  T Wass                      £37.33 
The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed by the Chairman.  
It was agreed to transfer the sum of £1454.09 from the old cemetery account into the new cemetery account – clerk will transfer this.

There were 2 more cheques for the defib account - £116.00 and £50.00.  It was agreed by the parish council that there is enough money in the defib account to be able to purchase one for Bleatarn.  Councillor Wass will organise this.

It was agreed to review the clerk’s salary.  The parish council agreed to speak to CALC about pay scale review and come back to the next meeting with some figures.
It was agreed by the council to increase the funeral payment from £25 to £30 per burial.


	TW

	08/0716
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATES

Grass cutting – The cemetery has now been strimmed.  The chairman would like the village divided up for each volunteer to make life a little easier.  Councillor Daldry mentioned she would like some more volunteers for Sandford.  Councillor Wass mentioned that the council would need to find somewhere else for the lawnmowers to be stored soon and he would look into finding somewhere within the village.
Up Keep of PC Land & Verges – Councillor Daldry mentioned that a resident from Sandford Fold has started to plant and cultivate the parish council land at the front of his house just going into Sandford Fold.  This is parish council land and should not be cultivated so it was agreed to send the resident a reminder about this.

Chamley Arms – Despite sending a letter and several phone calls from the chairman no one seems to have been in touch.  It was agreed to send another letter to Robin Hooper at EDC.

Damage to Bridge at Black Syke – Councillor Daldry was not sure if the damage to this bridge had been reported during the floods and just wanted to make sure that if not then could this be reported.

Dog Fouling – There seems to be a problem with dog fouling in Sandford and Councillor Daldry asked if some more signs could be put up again.  The clerk will contact EDC and ask for some more signs for the parish and possibly do a leaflet drop to residents reminding them about their responsibility as dog owners.

Internet Connection – Currently Sandford do not have fibre broadband and the connection is extremely slow.  It was agreed to speak to County Councillor Libby Bateman on this subject as she managed to secure fibre optic broadband for Mallerstang.
	TW

	09/0716
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
(please see attached plan circulated before the meeting)
Councillor Keetley would like all the councillors to choose an area they would like to work on.

	

	10/0716
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Nothing to discuss
	

	11/0716
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
A letter from EDC requiring a signature from the parish council for a new contract for the recycling site.
	

	12/0616
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS

.Nothing to report.
	

	13/0416
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Parish Action Plan

Clerks Salary

Land at Bleatarn

	

	14/0216
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule meeting is confirmed as
Monday 12th September 2016 at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 9.30pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
	


PAGE  
Minutes 18.7.16


